
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 12/29/2017 12:44:22 PM
Subject: FW: Kristin Richey letter of recommendation

Attachments: 2017-12-29 Bryant LT Richey - Medical School.docx

Please review attached draft letter, please specifically watch for proper pronouns and that I consistently changed the 
name in the letter. (I based on the Daniel Nguyen letter). Please also check with LG that he has known her since she 
was very young. Thank you.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 

From: Kristin Richey [mailto:karichey@erskine.edu] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, December 26, 2017 12:01 PM
 
To: Catherine McNicoll 
Subject: Re: Kristin Richey letter of recommendation
 
Dear Ms. McNicoll,
I am sorry it has taken so long to reply to your email. With all the holiday festivities and my exams, I am 
behind with my emails. For the letter of recommendation, I think it would be best for one generic letter as I 
am applying to several medical schools and do not wish to create extra work on your part over this holiday 
season. Attached is my resume. Please let me know if there are any problems or questions regarding this. I 
hope you have had a wonderful Christmas and wish you well into the new year. I sincerely appreciate you 
taking the time to do this.
 
Sincerely,
Kristin Richey

From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Sent: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:47:58 PM
 
To: Kristin Richey
 
Subject: RE: Kristin Richey letter of recommendation
 
Good Afternoon Ms. Richey, 
 

The Lieutenant Governor has asked me to put together your recommendation letter. Could you please provide a copy of 
your resume, a list of the schools you would like letters for (or if you would just like one generic letter for all schools), 
and anything particular that you would like noted in the letter. Thank you. 
 

Best Regards,
 
Catherine McNicoll
 
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
 
Lieutenant Governor's Office
 
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Kristin Richey [mailto:karichey@erskine.edu] 
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Sent: Saturday, December 16, 2017 10:37 AM
 
To: Lt. Governor's Office <LtGov@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Kristin Richey letter of recommendation
 

Hello Lieutenant Governor Bryant! 
 
This is Kristin Richey. I am inquiring about a letter of recommendation as I go to apply for medical school. If possible, 
could you potentially write one for me? I would sincerely appreciate it, and I hope you and your family are well this 
Christmas season! 
 
Thank you so much, and Merry Christmas! 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Kristin Richey
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